






Cash Balance: 

Irvington Union Free School District 
Monthly Financial Highlights 

May 2023 

• Our May cash position was $29.4 million, a decrease of $5.0 million compared to the prior month. Overall, we are currently in a healthy cash
position.

• Other cash received this month included Sales tax totaling $227,975, Federal and State payments totaling $223,281 which consisted of grant

payments and school lunch reimbursements, and Miscellaneous payments including the 21-22 BOCES surplus refund.

• Cash disbursements during the month of May included normal monthly check warrants, two payroll runs, and a bond payment.

Revenue: 

• General Fund Revenue at the end of May was $68,653,934 or approximately 99.6% of the budgeted amount. This is 0.4% lower when

compared to the same period as last year.

• As stated above, we received about $227,975 for the first quarter sales tax. This revenue category will exceed out budget.

• Although Day School Tuition is currently at 38% of the budgeted revenue, we have yet to invoice sending Districts the second half of private
school billing. This will occur at the end of the fiscal year and be reflected in the revenue accruals as explained below.

• In June, we will accrue all revenues not received but attributed to the current year. Such items include State and Federal Aid (excess cost aid

and BOCES aid), 2nd quarter sales tax, and any outstanding invoices to other school districts for tuitions and other billings. We anticipate that

once all revenues are recorded for fiscal 22-23, that we will have an overall surplus in revenue.

Expenditures: 

• Actual General Fund Expenses totaled approximately $5.5 million for May, bringing the total year to date expenditures to $53,133,816.

• The percent of the budget remaining or unencumbered is at 4%. However, salary expense in June will lower this amount.

• The tax certiorari line is negative based on payments made from existing settlements. We have a budget amendment on the June agenda to

fund this account code from the tax certiorari reserve to correct this negative amount.

• Like revenues, we will record the year-end expenditure accruals for those expenses attributed to the current year. Some examples include

retirement expenses, payroll items, and outstanding payables. We anticipate ending 22-23 with an overall surplus for expenditures as well.

Note: The final June 2023 Treasurer's Reports will be available after our numbers are finalized in conjunction with the 22-23 audit. 


